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Top photo shows the first of the two remaining fallen trees in the wilderness section of Cienega trail. That tree measured 21-inches in diameter.
The second photo shows Ken and John starting the cut with a crosscut saw.
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The 21-inch diameter fallen tree has been cut back and Cienega trail is clear at this point.
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The stump end of this previously cut tree was found to be a bit too close to the trail tread. It was moved back.
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Top photo – While cutting away large fallen trees might make up the core of trail maintenance, much time can be spent trimming back protruding shrubs, moving rocks or cutting away old fallen trees or branches that might be too close to the trail tread.

Bottom photo – This was the second of the reported fallen trees that was completely blocking the trail uphill about ¾ mile above the first tree. A well-used walk-around had developed downhill from the tree. The crew begins the usual analysis prior to starting any cuts.
[image: A person in a hard hat cutting a tree

Description automatically generated]
Jamey getting ready to make the first cut on the second fallen tree.
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Description automatically generated]
Ken making the second cut on the tree.
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This leaner is located toward the north end
of the Cienega horse Bypass trail. It was
difficult for users on horseback to pass under.
It was determined that the crew did not the
appropriate equipment to safely remove it
so the trail was re-routed uphill. It was 
reported that USFS/SRD trails staff would 
return with a chainsaw to remove it.
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